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TO: All Prequalified Contractors 
 

FROM: Rachel Mills, P.E.  
Director 
Division of Construction Procurement 
 

DATE: October 31, 2016 
 

SUBJECT: Notice of Intent 
 KYTC Item Nos. 10-126.70/.60/.50 
 Wolfe, Powell, Magoffin Counties 
 December 9, 2016 Letting  

 

 
This is to announce that the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet intends to advertise and receive bids on December 

9, 2016 for the reconstruction and widening to 4 lanes of three contiguous sections of the Mountain Parkway 

project as defined in the 2016 Highway Plan.  These three contiguous projects will be advertised for individual 

bids.  Additionally the three sections will be combined and advertised for a single combined bid.  These four bid 

options are described as follows: 

 
 Individual Item No. 10-126.70 – Widen the Mountain Parkway to 4 Lanes from West of the KY 

205 Interchange MP 56.6 to MP 59.3 

 Individual Item No. 10-126.60 – Widen the Mountain Parkway to 4 Lanes from MP 59.3 to East of 

KY 134 Bridge over Johnson Creek MP 62.5 

 Individual Item No. 10-126.50 – Widen the Mountain Parkway to 4 Lanes from East of KY 134 

Bridge over Johnson Creek MP 62.5 to West of KY 3047 MP 65.0  

 Combined Item No. 10-126.7, 10-126.6 and 126.5  - Widen the Mountain Parkway to 4 Lanes from 

West of the KY 205 Interchange MP 56.6 to West of KY 3047 MP 65.0 

 

A contractor may bid on any or all of the four options described above. The Cabinet will evaluate and advance 
contract(s) based on the following methodology: 

 
A) A single combined  contract will be advanced, subject to the Awards Committee approval, if the single 

combined bid for all three sections is lower than the sum total of the three lowest individual bids 
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B) Three individual contracts will be advanced, subject to the Awards Committee approval, if the sum total of 

the three individual bids is lower than the lowest single combined bid.  Advancement of the individual bids 

to the awards committee in no way signifies that ALL three will be awarded.  The Cabinet will review each 

individual contract separately.  A recommendation will be made for each individual contract.  

 

The Cabinet reserves the right to reject any or all Bid Proposals and to waive minor technicalities if doing so is in 

the best interest of the Commonwealth.  

 

A set of preliminary plans and proposal will be provided in advance of the Notice to Contractors on the Division of 

Construction Procurement’s website.  Contractors may submit questions concerning these documents utilizing the 

questions and answers link on the website. All questions and corresponding answers will be posted. Questions and 

answers for this preliminary stage will be permitted until November 15th, 2016 at 12:00 pm.  

 


